
The Avanti Park Post

SCHOOL CONTACT DETAILS
Email: 

avantipark@avanti.org.uk

absence.ap@avanti.org.uk

lunches.ap@avanti.org.uk

Tel: 01373 832804

Dear parents and carers

We are really looking forward to welcoming your children back to school next week. I can't 
believe it's been over two months since we were all in school together. It has been so quiet, and 
we can't wait for the school to be filled with learning and laughter again.

As you know it was World Book Day yesterday. We didn't want your children to miss out on the 
fun of dressing up and so we delayed this treat until Monday 8th March. If your child would like 
to come to school dressed as their favourite book character on Monday that would be great. As 
you know I have worked in secondary schools in the past and I have never had the excitement 
of dressing up for World Book Day. I have to say I was hit by 'dressing up anxiety' initially but 
now have my outfit all ready for Monday, stripy tights at the ready!

We have a Virtual Open Evening planned for the 29th of March at 6pm, for prospective new 
parents and children. If you know anyone who you think may be interested, please share this 
date with them. Details of how to book a place can be found on our website. We are also keen 
to increase our reach in the community and so we now have Twitter, Facebook, and Instagram 
accounts which we use to share good news stories about the school. Please like and share our 
pages so that we can spread our news far and wide.

Have a wonderful weekend and see you next week.

With best wishes

Abby Atkins MCCT
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We look forward to welcoming all the students back on site 
again, hurray! It will be lovely to see you all again, we have 
missed so many of you, both children and parents in person. 

ATTENDANCE BACK IN SCHOOL IS COMPULSORY FROM 8TH

MARCH (Yrs 7-11 please see below for your start days) 

• Reception to year 6 students will start on 8th March
• Year 11 will start on Tuesday 9th (Covid testing on Monday 8th )
• Year 8 will start on Wednesday 10th (Testing on Tuesday 9th )
• Year 7 will start on Thursday 11th (Testing on Wednesday 10th )

We would like all children in Years 7, 8 and 11 to wear Face 
Masks on their return to school in classrooms and indoor 
communal areas, unless we have had prior 
communication from you to say that they are exempt.

PUNCTUALITY

It is essential for all students to arrive on time. This is important 
for bubble control, as well as for the pupils’ welfare and smooth 
running 
of each lesson.

Each bubble will arrive and leave the site at the following times:

ATTENDANCE EXPECTATIONS 

It has been a long time since most pupils were in school, so we 
have attached the school’s attendance expectations document 
for you to peruse. We would like to remind you that we strive for 
100% attendance at Avanti Park School and have a minimum 
expected attendance of 97%. If your child is ever too ill to attend, 
please phone the school by 9am or write to 
absence.ap@avanti.org.uk We require a phone call or email every 
day of the absence unless you have an agreed plan with a Senior 
Leadership Team member

Kathryn Mason
Education Welfare & Family Liason

RETURNING TO SCHOOL  - IMPORTANT INFORMATION

ARRIVE GATE DEPART GATE

EYFS 8:45 EYFS side gate 3:00 EYFS double gate

Yr. 1 & 2 8:40- 8:45 Craft Street 3:10 Craft Street

Yr. 3 & 4 8:40- 8:45 Craft Street 3:20 Craft Street

Yr. 5 & 6 8:50 - 8:55 Pond Gate 3:15 Pond Gate

Yr. 7, 8 & 11 8:50 - 8:55 Pond Gate 3:15 Pond Gate

mailto:absence.ap@avanti.org.uk


Covid 19 Information – Help keep Staff 

and pupils safe

Please click this link to read our current Covid 19 Risk Assessment:

Covid 19 - Risk Assessment March 2021

We would also like to remind parents that as part of supporting staff and students in 
the school we are asking that:

 Only one parent drops off and collects the children every day

 That masks are worn at drop off and pick up unless parents are exempt

 Children in Years 7, 8 and 11 to wear Face Masks on their return to school unless 
we have had prior communication from you to say that they are exempt.

http://avanti.org.uk/avantipark/wp-content/uploads/sites/24/2021/03/Schools-General-Risk-Assessment-Covid-08th-March-2021.pdf


From the Department for Education - Testing

Undertaking regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing helps reduce transmission of the virus. Parents 
and other adults in households with children at school or college, who do not have symptoms, can now 
access regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing. This includes childcare and support bubbles.
Tests are fast, easy and completely free. There are different ways for a household, childcare or support 
bubble to collect their test to take at home, twice-weekly:

If you have any queries about the tests, and you live in England, please call 119 (free from mobiles and 
landlines). Lines are open every day from 7am to 11pm.
Children of primary school age (and below) without symptoms are not being asked to take a test.
Testing is voluntary, but strongly recommended to all who are eligible. Alongside the vaccine, washing 
hands, wearing face coverings, and maintaining social distancing, rapid testing plays a vital role in reducing 
transmission rates. Getting into the habit of regular testing as part of our everyday lives will help us all to 
play our part and do what we can to protect each other

• through your employer, if they offer testing to employees

• by collecting a home test kit from a local test site – anyone aged 18 or over can collect 2 packs of 7 tests

• by ordering a home test kit online – please do not order online if you can access testing through other 
routes, this frees up home delivery for those who need it most

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff


Primary School Update

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we come into Spring it really does feel like we are moving in the right direction. With all children returning to 
school and with the days getting longer, there is a real sense that we are turning a page and hopefully starting to 
reclaim a sense of normality and routine.

All the staff are very much looking forward to welcoming all children back to school and I am confident that 
yourselves, as Parents and Carers, are also thankful that your children will be able to come to school, see their 
friends and achieve a much-needed sense of routine and normality.

Thank you to all who were able to attend our Recovery Curriculum session on Monday evening. I hope for those 
who attended, and for those who couldn't attend but could read through the slides shared, got a sense of our 
approach and how we will look to support your children on their return. It was lovely to be able to speak - sharing 
our plans, our rationale, and our methodology.

As this issue brings with it the end of, hopefully, the last lockdown, I would like to extend a heartfelt thanks once 
again to all of the staff, parents, carers and children for your resilience, support, and positivity during this last 
term.

See you all on Monday morning!

Have a lovely weekend.

Luke



A beautiful New Mural has 

been painted  in the lower 

school library by local artist 

Hannah Worsley.



Secondary School Update

Dear Secondary students, parents and carers,

We are so looking forward to having all of you back in school next week. I know emails have been 
flying around so here are the key secondary dates upcoming:

Friday 5th March: Digital Detox Day - there will be no work at all set for years 7 and 8 who are 
encouraged to get off the screens and go for a walk or do something creative. For year 11 there will 
be no live lessons, but there is work set on Google Classroom which must be completed but the 
students can organise their own time, have a lie in, go for long walks in-between tasks etc.

Please see the next page for the Secondary School Key Dates:

I know that year 11 will be anxious to return and may be worried about the mock exams happening  
soon. We will be continuing to assess throughout April and May and will let the students know which 
extra assessments will be used to form the Teacher Assessment Grades during that time. We are also 
going to hold final mock exams at the end of May in order to give the students time to demonstrate 
the progress they are making.

Enjoy your weekend everybody,

kind regards,

Brendan



Monday 8th March:
Optional Covid testing for Yr 11 pupils

There will still be live lessons on Monday for year 11

Work set on Google Classroom for Years 7 + 8

No live lessons for yr 7+8

Tuesday 9th March:
Optional Covid testing for yr 8 pupils

Year 11 back in school full time

Work set on Google Classroom for years 7 + 8

No live lessons for yr 7+8

Wednesday 10th March:
Optional Covid testing for yr 7 pupils

Year 8 back in full time

Work set on Google Classroom for year 7

No live lessons for year 7

Thursday 11th March:
All students back in full time!

Monday 22nd March - start of Year 11 GCSE Mocks

Secondary School Key Dates

A stunning piece of art created by a year 7 student. 

She found the frozen disc when the weather had 

been cold, and then added items, sprinkled water 

and re-froze it in the freezer so they stuck!



2021 – 2022 Term Dates
AVANTI PARK 2021-2022 TERM DATES

TERM DATES

AUTUMN 02/09/21 - 22/10/21

AUTUMN HALF TERM HOLIDAY 25/10/21 - 29/10/21

AUTUMN 01/11/21 - 17/12/21

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 20/12/21 - 03/01/22

SPRING 04/01/22 - 18/02/22

SPRING HALF TERM HOLIDAY 21/02/22 - 25/02/22

SPRING 28/02/22 - 08/04/22

EASTER HOLIDAYS 11/04/22 - 22/04/22

SUMMER 25/04/22 - 27/05/22

SUMMER HALF TERM HOLIDAY 30/05/22 - 03/06/22

SUMMER 06/06/22 - 22/07/22

Dates for your Diary

Inset Days: 2nd and 3rd Sept, 5th Nov, 10th June 
- one other TBC

World book day dress up – children from Reception 

to year 6 are invited to come to school dressed as 

their favourite book character on Monday 8th March.  



Wraparound Care

As part of ensuring all children are safe in PE, 
they are expected to come in full PE kit on 
their yoga and PE days.

Below is a reminder of PE kit requirements:
· A pair of blue shorts suitable for PE
· Navy Jogging bottoms
· A plain white or blue T shirt
· Plimsolls (for indoor games) Please check 
your child’s daps still fit-the last time these 
were used was December 2020!
· Trainers (From Year 3 upwards)
· A warm top in winter months

A water bottle is required for PE lessons, 
especially as the weather warms up, so please 
ensure your child has this daily at school.

All jewellery is to be removed for lessons and 
those with studs would be advised to come to 
school without them in on PE days for ease.

I look forward to getting moving once again 
with all children in Lower school next week…

Mrs Watts



A message from Govinda’s

Thank you to all parents for such a great response to our menu. We look forward to creating this 
delicious menu for the pupils at Avanti Park. We have will be reviewing all the comments in due 
course but the most popular question that we are receiving is what option is available for my 
child if they have an allergy?

We at Govinda's take allergies seriously and will always cater for the dietary needs of pupil's, so 
whether it is Gluten, Lactose, Vegan or FODMAP we will provide an option. We will be updating 
our website with this in mind and also the nutritional information of the menu and list of 
ingredients including a list of allergens.

We look forward to seeing pupils enjoying their choices and also look forward to being able to 
invite you to have a lunch with us whenever is safe to do so.

Govinda’s Team Govinda's Website https://www.govindas.com/
Free School Meals

Standard Free School Meals are provided to families who are on low income and in receipt of certain benefits. These 
families are provided with food parcels or vouchers when schools are closed or in lock down. You need to apply for this 

provision which you can do using the following link. Please make a separate application for each child in your household 
who attends Avanti Park (even if they are in years Reception, 1 or 2)

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/#COVID-19-information

Avanti Park meals are 
priced at £2.60 per day 
for children in years 3 

and 4 and £2.75 for 
children in years 5 and 

up. 

https://www.govindas.com/
https://www.govindas.com/
https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/#COVID-19-information
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UNIFORM ONLINE 
ORDERING 

DETAILS: 

Order at:
www.brigade.uk.com 

then select the 
PARENTS CLICK TO 
ORDER HERE link 

Parent Enquiries 
Email: 
sales@brigade.uk.com

http://www.brigade.uk.com/
mailto:http://www.brigade.uk.com/?subject=uniform order enquiries


Stay Safe, Be Well

Would you like to 
see your child 
featured in the 

Avanti Park Post? 
Please complete 

the photo consents 
on the Arbor 

Parent Portal to 
enable us to use 

your child’s 
pictures

Twitter: @avanti_park

Facebook : Avanti Park School

Instagram : avanti_park_school

Avanti Park Social Media. Check it out!  


